The Bologna Process has contributed significantly to improving the transparency of higher education in EHEA countries and across them. In addition, national initiatives, such as databases, classifications and rankings contribute to providing information, whereas current global rankings seem to have only marginal contribution to transparency within EHEA, due to the little attention that they put on teaching and the small number of European universities that they include. 
We look forward to approaches that put emphasis on the quality of learning and teaching, as well asthe third mission of higher education institutions, including aspects such as student success and the learning experience. These approaches should also look at employability and provide information on student support systems. . 

We will support the improvement of current transparency tools in order to make them meaningful, understandable and easy to use, especially for students and employers. We call for approaches that properly address the diversity of institutional missions and study programmes and that are grounded on empirical evidence.
In these regard, we commit to further exchanges of good practice and to enhance our common understanding of relevant tools in the EHEA framework. We aim to reach an agreement on common guidelines for transparency. 
… the BFUG is asked:

· To develop common guidelines for enhancing transparency within the EHEA, which would specifically address the realisation of the Bologna tools’ potential and the alignment of contributions from other initiatives to improve the understanding of the diversity within EHEA. 
